




























































































 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This statement was originally provided, 
unsigned, to the Queensland Flood 
Commission of Inquiry on the 12th of 
September 2011. 
 
A signed copy, without any changes, was 
subsequently provided to the commission on 
the 13th of September 2011. 
 




